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Procedure for publishing documents on the HMA website 
Scope 

This document sets out the procedure to follow for publishing information on the HMA website.
General principles / How it would work 

The HMA website should be an effective tool for the Network and its stakeholders. To achieve this, it is essential that the information kept on the website must be up to date, and that an effective but flexible filter system should operate. This would help greatly reduce the risk of bottlenecks and delay. 
Although the HMA must be informed of all documents that will be placed on the website, its consent would only be required for items that would normally have to be brought to its attention. Factual information and updates, such as change of contact details, should be placed on the website without delay. The HMA-PS could advise HMA members of these updates by way of regular electronic mail shots. Other documents, such consultations, would have to come via the HMA Management Group (see below suggested process). 

The key to the system working effectively is the role played, where appropriate, by the key filters: HMA-PS, HMA-MG, the website editors and HMA, depending on the type and importance of the document.  The clearly defined role of the website editors is set out in the final paragraph of this document. The attached diagram sets out the process. 
Consultations 

In case of consultations of WG documents on the website, a smoother, faster and more efficient procedure is necessary. While the HMA should have control of what is published on the website, it should not be overloaded with documents. Moreover, it should not act as a delaying filter.

To take into consideration the different needs, the following procedure is set out:

· WGs send draft documents that they would like to publish on the website for consultation to the HMA-PS for the attention of the HMA-MG

· HMA-MG decides if publication of the document on website is acceptable or if the matter should be referred to HMA either as written procedure or at a HMA meeting

· Comments on documents are sent directly to contact person appointed by WG

· If final document is to be published on website, then this needs to be approved by HMA either by written procedure or at a HMA meeting.

· Once publication is accepted, HMA-PS sends documents to the webmaster

MG will inform HMA of WG documents that are accepted for publication on the websites

How to submit a document to the HMA website 
All requests must be submitted to the HMA-PS at hma-ps@imb.ie for the attention of the HMA-MG.  
Documents should be sent in one of the following formats: 
• Word 

• Adobe PDF 

• PowerPoint 

• Excel 

• JPEGs or GIFs for images 

Only the final version of documents should be submitted for publication. All track changes must be accepted and comments and drafting notes removed. 

The website editors (Human, Veterinary and Joint) will check that the content adheres to editorial style and is of suitable quality for publication on the website; minor editorial/stylistic changes will be made where appropriate. If major changes are required or there are queries about factual accuracy, the content will be returned to the author for modification. The responsibility for the accuracy of information remains with the originating author. 
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